
Sent to: 
council@wollongong.nsw.gov.au
council@wollongong.nsw.gov.au

Subject: 
Application Number DA-2019/1273, Proposal Subdivision - Torrens title - two (2) existing lots into three (3) lots and construction and use of a food and drink premises, service station, centre based childcare facility and two (2) commercial tenancies.

Attention: 
Director Planning and Environment – Linda Davis
Wollongong City Council
Locked Bag 8821, Wollongong DC NSW 2500


Re: Revised DA-2019/1273 Subdivision – 1 and 9 Raven Street, WONGAWILLI, NSW, 2530
Dear Ms Davis,
I am a concerned Illawarra [resident/parent/Wongawilli land owner] and [healthy food champion/healthy children’s advocate]. I write to inform Council that I continue to strongly object to the revised development application made by McDonald’s for Wongawilli, West Dapto. It is of considerable concern to me that despite strong objections by the local community and being firmly rejected by Wollongong City Council as well as the Independent Planning Review Panel, McDonald’s has taken the matter to court. 
The amendments to the proposal which include removed the proposed service station, and relocation of the McDonald’s from Raven St to West Dapto Rd, as well as incorporating various other traffic, parking and community spaces do not change my concerns and objection. All evidence indicates that the overall impact of this revised application will be detrimental to the wellbeing of the emerging communities of the West Dapto Urban Release Area. 
I believe that the community concerns and its reasons have already been voiced very clearly [or insert personal concerns here]. As a member of this community, I wish to indicate my sustained backing for Council’s objection to this development. I request that my objection be noted in the Land and Environment Court hearing. 
I have no objection to McDonald’s as a fast food offering with a place on a main street or highway but it is definitely not appropriate in a new development town centre.
Yours sincerely,
[Insert your name]
[Insert your address / contact details]
Reasons that could be included in letter: 
· The Wongawilli Village Centre would ideally be suited to a small supermarket with access to everyday fresh food. Studies have also shown that the availability of healthy food correlates with the health of the community i.e. communities with healthier stores have healthier diets. 

· There is clear evidence that increased exposure to fast food restaurants negatively influences children’s eating habits and children have an increased risk of obesity.
· The United Nations Convention on the Rights of the Child states that children have a right to the provision of adequate nutritious food. As malnutrition is seen not only as referring to insufficient calories or nutrients but also excess calories, the UNCRC requires the governments to take action concerning food sales where this affects children's risk of overweight.
· This is the first food and drink premises DA lodged for the West Dapto development, approval could set a precedent which contravenes the rights of children to the provision of adequate nutritious food.   
· Unhealthy food choices and poor diet is strongly linked to poor health outcomes. This means ensuring healthy food options are available within 800m walking distance of houses, as well as in schools and workplaces. 
· This DA co-locates a busy fast food restaurant with a child care centre, which has the potential to place children, visitors and staff at risk. These risks include fast food restaurant traffic; and pedestrian risk to children entering and leaving the centre from the high volume of traffic through the site that is not related to the childcare centre ( revised application indicates that total traffic generation of the development would therefore be some 260 vehicles per hour two-way during weekday morning and afternoon peak hours).
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